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Miranda Bacon

From: Felicia Tracy >
Sent: Monday, April 8, 2024 11:16 AM
To: Public Comments
Subject: city council and historical commission meeting

[You don't oŌen get email from . Learn why this is important at 
hƩps://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdenƟficaƟon ] 
 
Dear City Council and Historical Commission members: 
 
        I am deeply concerned about recent events concerning the Grass Valley City Manager, Tim Kiser, and his relaƟonship 
to the members of the Historical Commission. There appears to be a lack of uƟlizing their experƟse and an addiƟonal 
lack of respect as  to  the importance of history to Grass Valley and Nevada County. This breach created the resignaƟon 
of two key members, who are recognized statewide and naƟonally for their  deep understanding and scholarship of our 
history. One can only assume that members of the Council under the leadership of Mr.Kiser, do not recognize that 
Nevada County and Grass Valley’s uniqueness is based on our history, and through promoƟng it, our economy is driven.  
It is a financial issue, not just an emoƟonal one. Certainly the new owners of the Holbrooke Hotel would not have 
invested as they have to preserve a landmark with such a history, nor would the State have made the Empire MIne a 
State Park. The Union newspaper regularly has featured men and women and events of historical importance and 
interest. MulƟple other examples include our historical libraries, the Nevada County Historical Society and their 
museums, the North Star House restoraƟon, and the Nevada County Landmarks Commission. 
        Grass Valley has ignored the importance of Errol Mac Boyles contribuƟons and made no move to be concerned 
about the Loma Rica Ranch, the historic redwood barns being recognized as important potenƟally to Grass Valley as the 
Ferry Building is to San Francisco. Members of the public met with the Council some Ɵme ago regarding how significant 
this property could be for Grass Valley, meanwhile it has been allowed to deteriorate. Nor did the Council consult with 
the Historic Commission on their rennovaƟon of Mill Street. 
        My great grandfather came from Europe to San Francisco, but his favorite place was Grass Valley in the late 1850Ɵes. 
In 1942 my parents purchased property here, all because my father had heard about Grass Valley from his grandfather. 
Now four generaƟons later, we conƟnue to maintain and live on that property named Emigrant Springs, in recogniƟon of 
the Emigrant Trail nearby. The lure of Grass Valley is it’s rich history and the appreciaƟon of ciƟzens who nuture and 
educate others as to it’s importance and beauty. 
        Certainly a soluƟon to improve working relaƟonships is a priority, but it must begin with a respect for those who 
serve on the Historical Commission and an understanding that for Grass Valley it is a financial issue now and in the 
future. 
 
                                                                                        Sincerely, Felicia Tracy 




